
Public Notice – Environmental Permit 

PURPOSE OF NOTICE: To seek public comment and announce a public hearing on a 
draft permit from the Department of Environmental Quality regarding coal combustion 
residuals (CCR) surface impoundments at the Chesterfield Power Station in Chesterfield 
County, Virginia. 

PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD: MAY 9, 2025 to JUNE 25, 2025

PUBLIC HEARING: BEULAH RECREATION CENTER, CLASSROOM C at 6901 
HOPKINS ROAD, CHESTERFIELD, VA 23234 on JUNE 10, 2025 at 7:00 p.m. 

INFORMATION BRIEFING: Staff will be available to answer questions during an 
informational briefing prior to the public hearing held at the BEULAH RECREATION 
CENTER, CLASSROOM C at 6901 HOPKINS ROAD, CHESTERFIELD, VA 23234 
from 6:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. on the evening of the public hearing. Questions and 
comments made during this information briefing will not be part of the official public 
comment record. 

PERMIT NAME AND NUMBER: Dominion Energy Chesterfield Power Station CCR 
Surface Impoundments, SWP619 

PERMIT APPLICANT: Virginia Electric and Power Company (d/b/a Dominion 
Energy Virginia) 120 Tredegar Street, Richmond, Virginia 23219. 

FACILITY NAME AND LOCATION: The facility is located at 500 Coxendale Road 
in North Chesterfield County, Virginia. The surface impoundments are located to the 
southeast of the Chesterfield Power Station and bordered to the north by Coxendale Road 
and to the east by Henricus Park Road, to the south by Dutch Gap Conservation Area, 
and to the west by the James River. 

PROJECT DESCRIPTION: This proposed solid waste permit is to address closure of 
the coal combustion residual (CCR) surface impoundments at the Chesterfield Power 
Station in North Chesterfield County, Virginia.  The proposed closure by removal of 
surface impoundments Lower and Upper Ash Ponds are addressed.  This proposed permit 
also includes EPA CCR Rule requirements as well as groundwater monitoring and 
surface water monitoring at the facility for both CCR surface impoundments. 

The public may review the draft permit at the DEQ office name in the contact below.  
Additional information is available at https://www.deq.virginia.gov/permits/waste/coal-
ash.  Copies of the permit documents are also available at Chester Library, 11800 Centre 
Street, Chester, VA 2383. 

HOW TO COMMENT: DEQ accepts comments by hand-delivery, e-mail, or postal 
mail. All comments must include the name, address and telephone number of the person 
commenting and be received by DEQ within the comment period. DEQ also accepts 



written and oral comments at public hearings.  Comments provided by hand delivery, 
postal mail should be sent to the contact identified below.  Comments submitted by email 
should be sent to chesterfieldpowerstationwastepermit@deq.virginia.gov

CONTACT FOR PUBLIC COMMENTS, DOCUMENT REQUESTS AND 
ADDITIONAL INFORMATION: Daniel Scott, Solid Waste Permits; DEQ Southwest 
Regional Office, 355-A Deadmore Street, VA 24210; Phone: (276) 698-7546; E-mail: 
daniel.scott@deq.virginia.gov 


